GRRP CLUB ANNUAL MEETING – SEPTEMBER 13, 2021
Meeting called to order at 6:15 PM.  Present were Board members Ron Carr, Bob DaBakey, Lee McCormick,, Dan Kuipers, Cam Zwart, Vern Bouws, James Mertes, and Larry Logsdon.  Additionally, seven (7) club members were in attendance.
Minutes from the September 14, 2020 meeting were read and approved.

Treasure’s Report of $32,287.74 read and approved (copy) attached. 
Membership – current is 78 members which is total membership.
Air Rifle - Vern Bouws indicated will begin October 4th at 3 P.M.
Rifle -Cam indicated little has transpired over the Summer.  Couple matches planned with Junior Nationals in early 2022.  Currently GVSU Team is small with eight (8) members and the club is recruiting.  GVSU is also expanding into air pistol shooting and planning to join the Orion pistol group for early 2022.
Pistol – Bullseye has been down due to Covid and lack of ammo.  Plans established for September 25th annual meeting at GRRPC.  
Building – New front door with keypad lock was installed.  New men’s restroom door has been installed.
Juniors – Changes of interests has affect the number of juniors shooting.  New season will be open with several variables.  The team did take 1st place in the NRA Sectionals.
Presidents Report – Open shooting has been down this year in part due to ammo shortage.  Air rifle remains good and air pistol continues to expand with 11-12 shooters on Tuesday and Thursday mornings.  Plans are to join the Orion shooting in January, 2022.  Meijer State Games will be held February 19, 2022 for pistol.  Covid precautions remain posted on the club outside wall.  Sanitizer is available and masks.  As before, the range officer has authority over the facility during open shooting.  Women On Target is planned for Fall, 2021. The club continues to expand affiliations with American Legion added along with CMP, NRA, USA Shooting, and 4H.  Ron Carr will be attending American Legion meeting with the clubs interest in establishing more precision shooters.

NRA Grants continue to be good related to acquiring new equipment.  We currently have eight (8) electronic targets in use.  We now have a para wheelchair available.
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Officer Elections – The following positions were open.


President

Juniors

Pistol

Membership & Promotions

A motion was made and approved by the Board to re-elect the existing individuals as long as there was no opposition.  Motion was approved with the following positions filled.


President – Ron Carr


Juniors -  James Mertes


Pistol -  Eric Vincent

Membership & Promotions – position remains open and could be filled at a later date. 

New Business – A discussion was held regarding promotion of GRRPC.  A motion was made and approved by the Board to have an open house Saturday, October 30, 2021.  The intent will be promotion of the club and expansion of our junior program. A motion was made to establish a committee to organize the open house activities.  The committee is composed of the following individuals.

Ron Carr – Chair



Terry Dunn



Cam Zwart


Lee McCormick

Motion made to close the annual meeting, approved.  Meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M. 

Respectively submitted,

Larry Logsdon

Secretary
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